Dear Parent or Guardian:
Welcome to Living Environment/Biology at Scholars’ Academy!  I am thrilled to have your child in my class and look forward to a successful and productive year.  This year, your child will learn basic concepts in biology, scientific inquiry and laboratory skills.  Additionally, your child will take the NYS Living Environment Regents Exam in June.
There are some supplies that students will need for Living Environment. Students should have a 1 or 1 ½ inch binder with loose-leaf paper and five dividers, a constant supply of blue/black ink pens and pencils, composition notebook, ruler and expo markers.  
Students received documents regarding Living Environment class policies, rules and grading.  Please review these materials with your child so as to be familiar with the policies I uphold:
Grading Policy:

40% Tests
15% Quizzes
15% Projects
10% Responsibility/Homework
20% Laboratory/Class Participation 

Students will receive at least a 5 day notice before all unit exams.  Laboratories will be completed in class and may require additional work outside of the classroom.  Full reports will be required for some labs and must be completed at home.  Lab reports may NOT be emailed to the teacher.  Quizzes will be given frequently and may be unannounced.  Due dates for projects will be given when the project is assigned.  

Student should expect to be assigned homework everyday.  Homework should be in class with the student on the day that it is due and may NOT be emailed to the teacher.  Assignments may be turned in ONE day late and will receive a 10% deduction.  Exceptions are made for students who have an excused absence. 
Students must satisfactorily perform on all tests and quizzes, complete homework, participate and maintain a positive attitude in order to pass Living Environment.  Additionally, students must complete 1200 minutes of laboratory (information regarding this is forthcoming) and obtain at least a 65% on the NYS Living Environment Regents Examination.  

Do not wait for formal conferences to discuss any questions or concerns.  You may email me at <your email> or call me at school <school phone number>.
Please review this letter in addition to class documents with your child and sign and return the attached form. 
I look forward to an exciting and enthusiastic school year!

Sincerely,

<Your Name>

Dear <Your Name>,
I have read the grading policy letter as well reviewed class documents explaining class rules and policies.  I am aware of the expectations and requirements required in the Living Environment during the 2008-2009 academic year.

Student: ___________________________________________________  Class: ___________________________

Student Signature: _________________________________________________ Date: _____________________


Parent/Guardian Signature: __________________________________________ Date: _____________________
